The Kingdom of Thailand



THOMAS & KANNIKA TUCKER

Dear Pastor and Church,

March - April 2023

..Greetings once again from Thailand. It's been a very busy two months. We were finally able to return to Chiang Khong to teach a week block course on Bible Study Methods at the church in Huey Saa. We had planned this over a year ago. Our goal was to have eight Christian Men from Laos cross over to study with us. The week before we were to fly up to Chiang Rai we received word that five of the men would not be able to attend. They explained it was best for them not to travel at this time. The other three men who were from a different village area did not want to travel alone without their friends. The last time we taught these men was in 2019. Since 2019 the Church in Huey Saa has been reaching out to these villages. They have crossed into Laos a couple times to make personal visits to the villages. Most of the time they meet the leaders at the border because of COVID and governmental restrictions in Laos. Please pray that we will be able to teach these men in the near future. We still had 17 in attendance from the church at Huey Saa for the course. We put a lot of emphasis on the context of a passage (observation). It's always a joy to see student's expressions when we go through many of the misguoted verses of the Bible and they observe the actual context for themselves.

We preached that Sunday at the church and went down to the stream after the services as Pastor Pradoe baptized 4 new Christians. They have had twelve saved since the beginning of this year.



Praise the Lord we now have four missionaries working with us on the Bible institute material. At this time we have eight students attending the institute. Please pray God will continue to call people to serve Him. We have eight attending the English program on Saturday. The four in my class are not saved (Da, Tee, Fon, Gun).

Please continue to pray for Missionary Rick Salmon. He is still undergoing chemotherapy and dialysis. His strength is almost back to 100% and is now preaching two Sundays a month.

We thank you for your prayers and support. God bless you all.

Thomas & Kannika Tucker